
MINUTE ITEM 11/17/66 

33. APPROVAL OF DRILLING SCHEDULE FOR WELLS TO BE DRILLED IN DECEMBER 1966 
FROM ISLAND "A", 1966 PLAN OF DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATIONS AND BUDGET, LONG 
BEACH UNIT, WILMINGTON OIL FIELD, LOS ANGELES COUNTY - W.O. 5200.301 

After consideration of Calendar Item 32 attached, and upon motion duly made 
and unanimously carried, the following resolution was adopted: 

THE COMMISSION APPROVES THE ACTION BY THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER, PURSUANT TO 
SECTION 5(g), CH. 138/1964, 1ST E.S. , CONSENTING TO THE DRILLING SCHEDULE 
FOR WELLS A-234 AND A-302, TO BE DRILLED IN DECEMBER 1966 FROM ISLAND "A", 
FOR THE 1966 PLAN OF DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATIONS AND BUDGET, LONG BEACH 
INIT. 

Attachment 
Supplemental Calendar Item 32 (1 page) 

13,384 



SUPPLEMENTAL CALENDAR ITEM 11/66 

32 

APPROVAL OF DRILLING SCHEDULE FOR WELLS TO BE DRILLED IN DECEMBER 1966 FROM 
ISLAND "A", 1966 PLAN OF DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATIONS AND BUDGET, LONG BEACH 
UNIT, WILMINGTON OIL FIELD, LOS ANGELES COUNTY - W.0. 5200.301. 

The City of Long Beach and the State, pursuant to the provisions of Section
5(g), Ch. 138/1964, let E.S., have mutually agreed to the drilling schedule
for wells A-234 and A-302 to be drilled in December 1966 from Island "A" for 
the 1966 Plan of Development and Operations and Budget, Long Beach Unit. 

The Commission, at its meeting of September 26, 1966, approved the drilling
schedule for the fourth quarter of 1966, with the understanding that approval
of additional Island "A" wells would be requested at a later date. Exhibit 
B-5, attached, sets forth the proposed surface and bottom-hole locations, 
drilling schedules, and approximate production rates for wells A-234 and
A-302. 

Review by the Commission's staff of the proposed locations indicates they are
geologically sound and that the drilling schedule will provide continuing 
orderly and aggressive development of the Long Beach Unit. 

The Executive Officer, by letter dated November 7, 1966, consented to the
request for approval of the drilling schedule for wells A-234 and A-302, to 
be drilled in December 1966 from Island "A", attached hereto as Exhibit B-5. 

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE COMMISSION APPROVE THE ACTION BY THE EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER, PURSUANT TO SECTION 5(g), CH. 138/1964, 1ST E. S., CONSENTING TO 
THE DRILLING SCHEDULE FOR WELLS A-234 AND A-302, TO BE DRILLED IN DECEMBER 
1966 FROM ISLAND "A", FOR THE 1966 PLAN OF DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATIONS AND 
BUDGET, LONG BEACH UNIT. 
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